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As I look back, I wonder what happened to this past year as it has gone by so fast.
 
Together we have accomplished so much this year, but there is still much work 

needed to be done. I’m encouraged to hear of so many new members being inducted to fi nish 
the year. We should end the year with a positive gain. Great job done by all!

 At the past cabinet meeting we heard about fund raising for many of our projects 
that we support, including LCIF, NYS & Bermuda Foundation, and Lion’s Eye Foundation 
at Albany, Camp Badger, 20Y2 Hearing Society, and many more. They need our help more 
than ever so it’s time for Lions of 20Y2 to step up to the challenge.

 Another important problem that exists is the amount of unpaid dues for 
International, State and District. Remember if your club is past due you will not be able to 
vote at the convention. If you plan on bringing your club dues up to date at the convention, 
the only form of payment will be cash or money order. No other form will be accepted.

It’s time to start your spring projects and remember to support our president and plant trees 
in your communities. Send your progress reports to 2ND VDG Steve Lynch as this is also 
my District Governor Contest.

I hope to see you at the state convention this month. Mark your calendar for June 1st, which 
is my District Governor Testimonial. I would like to honor all the hard work your members 
have done this past year.

Thank You

DG Rick

 Attention Club Presidents & Secretaries

District Dues Reminder 
A reminder that 2011-2012 District Dues of $2.00 per Club member are 

now due. If you have not as yet done so, please make club checks 
out to “District 20Y2” and send to:

PDG Dave Harris, Cabinet Treasurer
1032 19th Street

Watervliet , NY 12189-1732

 



You are Cordially Invited to the

Testimonial of District Governor Rick Quick
Friday, June 1, 2012

The Century House, Latham, NY
Cocktails: 6:00 P.M.  ~  Dinner 7:00 P.M.

$35.00 Per Person

Each Club will receive a formal invitation with meal choices
You may call PDG Lettie Saheim with any questions at 518-753-7867

Galway Lioness Club
The Galway Lioness 2nd Annual Craft Fair was held on 

Saturday, March 31, 2012.

With close to 70 vendors, our 
Community Fund got a major 
replenishment for those projects 
we plan to support.

We asked each vendor 
to donate an item for a 
raffl e – 1 ticket for $1 or 
6 tickets for $5 – many 
happy customers when 
phone calls were made 

to congratulate them as winners.

We served coffee & donuts to customers in the morning 
and had chili, hot dogs, and chili dogs for lunch, as well as 
pretzels – something for most everyone.

GALWAY Lioness Club
PO Box 502, Galway, NY 12074

President Carolyn Baxter
carlou43@yahoo.com



From 
the Desk of 
1st VDG 
Linda Walsh

Happy Spring to all! I have been very busy getting 
ready for the District Governor position. Two weeks 

ago I attended a three day workshop in Binghamton for 
District Governor School. I’m also getting ready for the 
State Convention in Syracuse. Please come and visit my 
hosipitality room on Friday night.

Last week I attended the 2012 
Friends of Sight Volunteer 
Recognition Luncheon in 
Utica as a guest. There was 
an enjoyable lunch with 
Paula Flisnik - Director of 
Communication Relations, 
Rudy D’Amico - President 
and CEO of CABVI and 
winner of the Excellus BCBS 

Scholarship Award, Quinn Burch, who is both blind and 
deaf and attends the college of St. Rose in Albany. The 
pianist was Lion Daniel Evons of the Holland Patent Lions 
Club. 

I also attended the NABA Gala at the Albany Country 
Club which was entitled, “The 2012 Visionary Gala”. Jim 
Kambrich of WNYT, News Channel 13 was the MC. Many 
awards were given and a silent auction was held.

And fi nally I was the speaker at the Schuylerville Lions 
Club. What a great club! I enjoyed being their guest.

On my Easter vacation 
on Long Island, I made a 
visitation to the Melville 
Lions Club. I was treated 
like a Queen and knew so 
many of the Lions in that 
club. The President, Marianne 
Tremaroli is the wife of 
one of the candidates for 
International Director and also 
PID Al Brandel’s club. It was a wonderful experience and I 
thoroughly enjoyed the visitation.
As this Lion year starts to end please remember to pay up 
your dues. You can’t be a delegate to vote at the convention 

if they are not paid up. Have a good Spriing and stay well.

Yours in Lionism,

VDG Linda Walsh 

Gloversville Lions Club
By VDG Linda Walsh 

Gloversville and Amsterdam 
Lions Clubs Joint Installation 

Wednesday, June 6, 2012 
C & R Restaurant on Route 29, Saratoga Road, Galway. 

Guest Installer: PDG, (and International Director 
candidate), Steve Tremaroli, Melville Lions Club 

Cost is $25.00 per person, (open to the fi rst 50 signed up)
RSVP BY June 1, 2012 to VDG Linda Walsh, (518) 773-7845

GLOVERSVILLE Lions Club
King Lion Mark Ford

P. O. Box 8, Gloversville, NY 12078
gloversvillelionsclub@gmail.com

Town of Greenfi eld Lions 
Club
By Lion Verna Chandler Plummer

The Town of Greenfi eld Lions have also scheduled a 
work weekend at Empire State Special Needs Camp in 

Spencer NY for Memorial Day Weekend. We are replacing 
a bridge that was ruined during Hurricane Irene and Lee. 
Many hands make light work!! You do not have to be a 
Lions Member to go. Any one with a few carpentry skills 
can help out.

Spring Auto Show 
Saturday, May 19 at 8:00am - Sunday, May 20 at 4:00pm 
at Saratoga Automobile Museum

May Cowboy Shoot 
Sunday, May 20, 2012, 7:30am - 2:00pm at Kayderosseras 
fi sh and game 

TOWN OF GREENFIELD Lions Club
King Lion Ed Stano

P. O. Box 188, Greenfi eld Center, NY 
estanojr@nycap.rr.com

Rudy D’Amico, President and CEO; VDG 
Linda Walsh; Quinn Burch, Scholarship 
winner;  Paula Flisnik, Director of 
Communication Relations.

Lion Maureen Murphy, VDG Linda Walsh, 
and Melville Lions President, Marianne 
Tremaroli.



Glens Falls Lions Club
By King Lion Sandie Clark

PDG Joan Scott inducted three new members at the 
Glens 

Falls Lions 
last meeting, 
April 24, 
2012. Ruth 
Hemingway, 
Linda 
Terjeson 
and Denise 
LaRose. 
Ruth and 
Linda were 
sponsored 
by Lion Beth 
Russell, and 
Denise, a 
long time “Friend of Lions”, was sponsored by her father, 
Lion Skip LaRose. Welcome new Lions!

SAVE THE DATE! 
For our 1st Annual Duathlon, Saturday, October 7, 2012, 
East Field, Glens Falls, NY. See our FB page and Website 

for more information!

9th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
AT AIRWAY MEADOWS

Saturday, June 2, 2012
Registration at 12:45 pm ~ Shotgun start is at 1:30 pm

$400 1st Place Team ~ Prizes and Raffl es
$85/per person ~ Soda/Beer/Hotdog at the turn

Steak/Chicken Barbecue following the tournament
Sponsor a Hole/Tee for $100

For more information contact: 
Lion Scott Rager at rager@roadrunner.com 

or Lion Jim Clark at jimclarksgm@verizon.net.

COASTERS FOR A CAUSE! 
See our fl yer in this newsletter for a way to save on 

Great Escape tickets AND help our club!

GLENS FALLS Lions Club
King Lion Sandie Clark

P.O. Box 528, Glens Falls, NY  12801
email contact on website ~ www.glensfallslions.org

Like our Facebook pages:
Glens Falls Lions Club & Glens Falls Lions Duathlon

Ruth Hemingway is in the yellow and Linda 
Terjeson

PDG Joan Scott, Sponsor Lions Beth Russell, new Lions Ruth 
Hemingway, Linda Terjeson, Denise LaRose, and Sponsor 
Skip LaRose.

GREAT ESCAPE 
TICKETS

$22.50
($27.50 off the main 

gate admission price! )
 

VALID DATES
May 19 & 20, May 25 - 28, May 30 - June 3, 

June 6 -10, & June 13 - 17
 

UPGRADE POSSIBILITIES
~ A special “C’mon Back!” ticket to revisit the park 
any day during the 2012 season for just $20, plus tax 
~ Opportunity to upgrade to a season pass for only an 

additional $34.99, plus tax 

BENEFITS GLENS FALLS LIONS CLUB
We will receive $5.00 for every ticket sold!

More info on our FB page and Website, 
email me for more information

at karen@deuxfl utes.com



Mechanicville-Stillwater 
Lions Club
by Lion Ray Martin

Every Spring, the United Nations dedicates a day to 
recognize the important contribution The International 

Lions Clubs make to several worldwide projects. At that 
event, Lions in the USA make a special effort to give their 
high school students involved with the affi liated Leos 
Clubs, a chance to spend a day at the UN in NYC. This 
year the Mechanicville~Stillwater Lions Club with some 
support from the Albany~Troy Lions, and Shenedehowa 
High School, were able to send four students to this 
inspiring event.  

The students, accompanied by their Lion Advisor John 
Choi, were able to tour 
the UN facility, meet 
Lions International 
President Wing-Kun 
Tam, from Hong 
Kong (pictured with 
the students below), 
learn about various 
UN functions, and 

have lunch with an 
offi cial UN delegation. 

Shenendehowa Principal Donald Flynt commented to 
president Kim Dumar, that this day-long opportunity was 
truly a trip of a lifetime for these students. 

SPRING INTO GOLF WITH THE LIONS 
CLUB TOURNAMENT!

It’s never too early to plan for the golfi ng season, and 
the Mechanicville-Stillwater Lions Club wants to help 
everyone get started with our annual golf fund-raising 
event. President Kim Dumar reports that over the last 
year there has been an increased local need for eye-
care, hearing-support, nutrition and health issues in 
our communities. To help meet these demands, the 
Mechanicville-Stillwater Lions Club sponsors an annual 
spring golf tournament and banquet. He said “so far there 
has been tremendous support from many local businesses, 
and golfers”. Mark your calendars now for this fun-fi lled 
eighteen hole scramble tournament that is set for Friday 
May 18,  2011 at the classic Mechanicville Golf Club.  

At this time, the Lions are still accepting local business 
sponsors and registration of foursomes, on a fi rst-come 

basis. Jack Byrnes Ford has announced that they will be 
enticing participants with a chance to win a new car with 
a hole-in-one. Other sponsor details will be announced in 
the coming weeks. All the profi t from this fund-raiser will 
benefi t the many on-going local Lions activities.  

If you would like to know more about the tournament and 
local Lions Club projects, please contact the local Lions 
Club president, Kim Dumar at 495-7982 or committee 
chairperson Bob Ciulla at 664-7367.   

LIONS SAY THANKS!

The Mechanicville-Stillwater Lions Club wants to thank 
everyone who have donated used-eyeglass in the collection 
boxes at the Price Chopper service counter, area Libraries, 
and other locations. The response has been wonderful, 
and recently two of our local Lions, Dr. Tamar Martin 
and her husband Ray, took some of these cleaned and 
sorted glasses to distribute to many thankful orphans in 
Guatemala. Please continue to share the gift of sight and 
hearing. All types of eyeglasses, hearing aids, and cases are 
needed. 

MECHANICVILLE-STILLWATER Lions Club 
King Lion Kim Dumar

kdumar@nycap.rr.com
President Tam with the Shenendehowa Leos 
Delegation
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Schuylerville Lions Club
by Lion Larry Alheim

SCHUYLERVILLE Lions Club
King Lion Russell Hanson

russellahanson@gmail.com

Vice Pres.Lion Maggie Chiperno, and Lion Marie 
Foster,(Speaker Chairperson), at a Donny Elvis 
performance in Schuylerville

“Through Their Eyes – 

The Gift of Sight”

2012 Calendar

For more information call:
Lions Eye Bank at Albany
www.lionseyebankalbany.org

$8.00 Per Calendar / No Tax Due
Shipping Included

Make checks payable to:
Lions Eye Bank at Albany

6 Executive Park Drive, Albany, NY 12203

Special Pricing for All Lions!

Granville Lions Club Sale
Large inventory of Telescope casual 

furniture including strap chaises
at Below Wholesale Prices!
Bring your Lions membership card for an 

extra 10% discount on our entire 
inventory!Various Styles 

I long to accomplish a great and noble task, 
but it is my chief duty to accomplish small tasks 
as if they were great and noble.  ~ Helen Keller



Lions Eye Institute/Lions 
Foundation
By Lion Sheila Nason

The Lions Eye Institute and the Lions Foundation at 
Albany are looking for new board members from 

Districts O, Y2, and W. 

The Lions Foundation raises funds for the Lions Eye 
Institute, which is a joint project of the three Lions Districts. 
Most of the money raised goes to care for patients who do 
not have insurance, do not qualify for Medicaid, and cannot 
pay for their own treatments.

The Foundation also supports research and graduate 
education at the Eye Institute. Each year, four medical school 
graduates serve in a residency program at the Institute in 
conjunction with Albany Medical College. The prestige of 
the Eye Institute is so high that large numbers of potential 
residents apply for the four positions and the doctors are able 
to pick the “cream of the crop.”

Anyone interested in serving on one of the two boards, or 
on a committee of either board, can contact John McDonald, 
president of the Eye Institute board, at mcdonald@nysefc.
org or 518 882-6148 or PDG Dick Nason, president of the 
Foundation board, at snason@nycap.rr.com or 518 793-6551.

Letters have gone out to club presidents in all three districts 
seeking increased support in recognition of the growing 
demand for services. Members of both boards have also been 
visiting clubs in the three districts to describe the Lions Eye 
Institute program and to answer questions.

The Foundation raises money through two programs – the 
sale of chocolate Easter bunnies and gifts made to honor 
people as Knights of the Blind (KOBs).

The latest donations for KOBs include $1,000 from the 
Granville Lions Club for two future awards, $500 from the 
Middletown Lions Club to honor Lion “Rollin Lybolt,” $500 
from the Hurley Lions Club to honor Joseph H. Decker Sr., 
$500 from Prism Associates to honor Lion Bridget B. Pierce 
(a member of the Town of Hoosick Lions), and $500 from 
Ismal Colon in honor of Dorothy M. Todd.

Donations toward future Knight of the Blind awards came 
from Dick Cipperly, Robert Eaton (in memory of Rosalie 
B. Eaton), the Cambridge Lions Club, and the Fort Edward 
Lions Club.

LIONS EYE INSTITUTE
1220 New Scotland Road
Slingerlands, NY 12159

PDG Wilfred Roehe
Board Chair, LEI and Foundation

8 Skyview Drive
Poughkeepsie, NY 12603

Home: (845) 471-5366   ~   Cell: (914) 474-4495
whroehe@verizon.net

LIONS FOUNDATION AT ALBANY, NY, Inc.
PDG Dick Nason, President

10 E. Notre Dame St.
Glens Falls, NY 12801

Home: (518) 793-6551   ~   Cell: (518) 744-1710
snason@nycap.rr.com

LIONS EYE INSTITUTE AT ALBANY, NY, Inc.
Lion John McDonald, President
P. O. Box 91, Galway, NY 12074

Home: (518) 882-6148
mcdonald@nysefc.org

jmcdonald33@nycap.rr.com

Saratoga Lions Club
By Shelley Riley

The annual Duathlon to benefi t the Saratoga Springs 
Lions Foundation will be held on Sunday, May. 

27. This year’s 5K Run, 30K Bike Ride, 5K Run, will 
be based at Saratoga Casino and Racing. For online 
registration, go to www.SaratogaLions.com/duathlon. 
This year’s raffl e prizes are a $4,000 Serotta bicycle, 
$800 Southwest Airlines tickets, a $500 Mirror Lake Inn 
package including a one-night stay for two plus a round 
of golf at the Whiteface Club, and a $600 iPad 2 or iPad 
3 (if available). Raffl e tickets may be purchased from any 
member of the Saratoga Springs Lions Club either before 
or on the day of the Duathlon.

SARATOGA Lions Club
King Lion Chuck Eafrato

P. O.  Box 166, Saratoga Springs, NY 12866
(518) 212-7752  

SaratogaSpringsLions@nycap.rr.com   
www.saratogalions.com



Granville Lions Club
By King Lion Marianne Lynch

FURNITURE SALES STARTED APRIL 20TH

The Lions welcomed Dan Daigle from the Border Riders 
as our Guest speaker at our April 17th meeting.  He gave 
a very informative talk about the wonderful community 
service the group extends 
to the Granville area. The 
group was formed in 1970, 
one of the oldest groups 
of its kind in NY. They 
maintain over 60 miles of 
snowmobile trails in the 
region.    

Furniture sales opened on 
April 20th with a VERY successful weekend.  Remember 
sales are every Friday 5-8 and Saturday 10-2.  All Lions 
receive an extra 10% discount.
     
We are very sorry to lose a great Lion, Harry Haldt. 
Harry and his wife, Susan, are planning a move to nearby 
Massachusetts.  However, not close enough to stay in our 
club and serve as Treasurer!  Thank–you Harry for your 

District Governor’s Contest 
 

Tree Planting 
 

Get 1 point for every tree under 3 feet tall. 
Get 2 points for every tree over 3 feet tall. 
Get an extra point for every tree planted 

by a youth other than a Leo. 
 

There will be five categories:  
Lions (Small, Medium and Large Clubs), 

Lionesses and Leos 
 

Club Presidents must submit your results  
no later than May 15th to 2nd VDG Stephen 
Lynch at Stephen@SheldonMansion.com 

 

dedicated service and friendship, you will be missed!    

April Donations:

$250 Sight Society of NE New York/Lions Eye Bank
$125 Lions Hearing Conservation Society of District 20Y2

$250 Granville HS Band: trip to Hershey, PA 
$50 Lions Camp Badger Raffl e Tickets   
$100 Rail Trail to the Footbridge 5K 

K of C Scholarship Fund Table and 2 chairs

GRANVILLE Lions Club
King Lion Marianne Lynch

P.O. Box 4, Granville, NY 12832
www.GranvilleLions.org

Like our Facebook page:
www.facebook.com/pages/Granville-LionsClub/

169389293132493?sk=wall

Freedom Guide Dogs 
for the Blind
by Nicole White

Hi everyone! On April 12, 2012, Freedom celebrated 
its 20th Anniversary at Daniele’s Banquet Facilities 

in New Hartford, NY. The evening featured dinner, raffl es, 
a silent auction and an award ceremony to honor several 
volunteers and friends of Freedom. After tallying all the 
monies, the event raised over $10,000!!!!!!! 

We are so excited and so blessed to have been able 
to reach 20 years of service to the blind and visually 
impaired and could never have done it without the support 
of our donors, friends and 
volunteers. Thank you to 
everyone who made this 
all possible!!!

Visit www.
freedomguidedogs.org to 
get yours today!

Check the website for updates!
nicole@freedomguidedogs.org   

www.freedomguidedogs.org



ALBANY & TROY LIONS CLUBALBANY & TROY LIONS CLUB
2012 Installation Dinner2012 Installation Dinner

(All 20-Y2 clubs are invited to participate)

 6:00 P.M. ATTITUDE ADJUSTMENT HOUR 
(Cash Bar)

Cheese, Crackers, Pepperoni

7:00 P.M. DINNER

NICHI’S RESTAURANT
175 Main Avenue, Wynantskill, NY 12198

518-283-8200

$30.00 per person

Dinner Choices:
including salad, dessert and soda, coffee or tea

CHICKEN PARMIGIANA
(Hand breaded chicken breast sautéed,

covered with homemade sauce and mozzarella)

YANKEE POT ROAST
(Slow cooked bottom round, no need for a knife,

served with homemade jardinière gravy)

SCROD
(Broiled Scrod in a butter sauce)

R.S.V.P. TO LION DIANE BURKE HART
BY: FRIDAY, MAY 25, 2012 

518-605-8600 or e-mail: dbhart@nycap.rr.com
(Please make checks payable to: 

Albany & Troy Lions Club)

Camp Badger
April 23, 2012 was the most snow we had at Lions 

Camp Badger this year. It was a heavy wet snow and 
it took down a lot of limbs around the camp that need to be 
cleaned up so we can get to the mowing that needs to be 
done!

One of the projects I put on the back burner was the 
sports equipment shed, and now it has been brought to my 
attention by the Rainbow Girls, an offshoot of the
Masons. In 2010, the Rainbow Girls designated Lions 
Camp Badger as their State Project. They raised over 
$1200 and put it toward our sports storage shed.

I’m looking for a Lions Club or an individual who would 
be interested in building a
new storage shed, a little larger than the existing shed. 
There are several ways we
can do this:
 1. Buy a kit and build the shed
 2. Plan and build the shed on your own
 3. Buy a plan and build the shed
If you are interested in this project, give me a call! Dave 
607 589-4050

LIONS CAMP BADGER GOLF CLASSIC
Where Children with Special Needs Learn To Develop Personal Goals

1st Annual Lions Charity Golf Tournament
September 20, 2012

12:45 pm Shot Gun Start
18 holes – Scramble – Mixed 4 some

$95.00 per golfer
Non-Golfers $55.00 Lunch & Dinner

Public Welcome

Extra special addition PRO CLINIC
Tips on Putting-Driving-Chipping at an additional cost of $40.00 pp.

Clinic begins 10:00 – 12:30 pm

BRISTOL HARBOUR GOLF COURSE
5410 Seneca Point Road, Canandaigua, NY

Additional Information & Registration:
Contact PDG Lion Bob Mizzoni

315 E 8th Street, Watkins Glen, NY 14891
607-592-3511 or RMizzoni1@stny.rr.com

Empire State Special Needs Experience Inc.
at Lions Camp Badger

Ph: 607-589-4800      Fx: 607-589-6181
www.lionscb.org

Mail to:
LION DIANE BURKE HART

P.O. Box 171, West Sand Lake, NY 12196



ATTENTION DISTRICT 20Y2 LIONS CLUBS
Please take a look below to see the status of your Club info with 

Webmaster Lion Jerry Gordon. 
If your Club is listed in the Far Left Column...BRAVO! 

If it is listed in any of the other three...PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE get 
your updated information to Lion Jerry SOON!!!

jerrygordon@juno.com

Clubs with 2011-2012 
info

Clubs with 2010-2011 
info

Clubs with 2009-2010 
info Clubs with NO info

Albany & Troy Bethlehem Waterford Ams'dam Lionettes
Amsterdam Duane Gloversville Aux.
Ballston Spa Ft Edward Utica Auxiliary
Broadalbin/Perth Galway Leos
Cambridge New Hartford
Cent Mohawk Vall Scotia/Glenville Clinton Leos
Clinton Speculator Duanesburg Leos
Deerfield Herkimer Leos
Fonda/Fultonville Saratoga Leos
Galway Shenendehowa Leos
Galway Lioness
Glens Falls
Gloversville
Granville
Granville Leos
Granville Lioness
Greenfield
Greenwich
Hadley/Luzerne
Hadley/Luzerne Lioness
Herkimer
Holland Patent
Hoosick
Johnstown
Mech'ville/Stillwater
N Hartford Lioness
N Y Mills/White
Northville/Sac
Ravena
Richmondville/Cobl
Saratoga Springs
Sauquoit Valley
Schuylerville
Utica
Wright/SchoVal

35 7 1 8
68.6% 13.7% 2.0% 15.7%

If your club is listed in the 11-12 column, congratulations! Your cyber-rep is on the ball. If you're in 
the 10-11 column, that's not too bad, but it's time to update your info. If you're in the 09-10 column, 
your cyber-rep hasn't responded to any of my 3 (or more, every year) requests for updated 
information. Contact me at jerrygordon@juno.com or 235-8232 and I'll tell you who your cyber-rep 
is. If you're in the right-most column, shame on you! Contact me to learn how to fix this situation. 
You can see your club's info at 20Y2Lions.org/clubs.htm

Status of club info on the 20-Y2 web site (20Y2Lions.org/clubs.htm) as of 
November 16, 2011

Club Web Sites
If your club does NOT have one, visit f your club does NOT have one, visit 

20y2Lions.org/ClubWebSites.htm 20y2Lions.org/ClubWebSites.htm 
tto learn how your club can easily and inexpensively set up o learn how your club can easily and inexpensively set up 

and maintain a web presence.and maintain a web presence.
If your club DOES have one, please keep it up to date. There’s If your club DOES have one, please keep it up to date. There’s 

nothing more discouraging to a visitor, than to fi nd out your nothing more discouraging to a visitor, than to fi nd out your 
“Upcoming Events” happened 6 months ago. “Upcoming Events” happened 6 months ago. 

The link above has some useful suggestions for maintaining your The link above has some useful suggestions for maintaining your 
site’s content. If you need any help, contact Lion Jerry Gordon,site’s content. If you need any help, contact Lion Jerry Gordon,
20Y2 web master, at jerrygordon@juno.com or (518) 235-8232.20Y2 web master, at jerrygordon@juno.com or (518) 235-8232.

Guiding Eyes for the Blind
www.guidingeyes.org/

Northeastern Association for the Blind at Albany
www.naba-vision.org/

Association for the Hearing Impaired
www.afthi.org/

Central Association for the Blind and Visually Impaired
www.cabvi.org/

Lions Eye Bank at Albany
www.lionseyebankalbany.org/

Don’t forget to check out the 
Lions International Site 

for FREE resource material!
www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center

/resources/index.php

NorNortheast 
Pin Swap XXIV
August 15-16-17, 2012

BPO Elks Lodge #2110, 4400 Sweden Walker Road, 
Brockport, N.Y. 14420

See the Event Schedule and Registration Form
on the 20Y2 website.

20y2lions.org/Dates/Lions%20Pin%20Swap.pdf

Calling all 
Lions & Volunteers

Please Join us for 
Lions Spring Work Day 
at Lions Visions VCB

111 Summitt Park Road, Spring Valley, NY 

Help VCB get ready to 
serve 600 people 
for Summer 2012!
For More information contact: 

Crissy Vicendese

VCB Program/Lions Coordinator

Phone: 212-625-1616, ext. 135
Fax: 212-219-4078

Please visit our website at: www.visionsvcb.org


